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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

400 NORTH STREET, HARRISBURG, PA 17120
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE
P-2013-2398833


January 16, 2019
Jessica R. Rogers, Esq.

Post & Schell, P.C.

607 14th Street NW
Suite 600
Washington, D.C. 20005-2006
Re:
Petition of UGI Utilities, Inc. – Gas Division

for Rescission or Amendment of Ordering


Paragraph No. 6 of the Commission’s Opinion


and Order Entered November 9, 2016


Docket No. P-2013-2398833
Dear Ms. Rogers:
We have received your letter dated January 10, 2019 regarding UGI Utility, Inc. – Gas Division’s (UGI-GD) obligation to comply with Ordering Paragraph No. 6 of the Commission’s Opinion and Order Entered November 9, 2016 in the above-referenced docket.  That Paragraph requires UGI-GD (1) to “provide the estimated number of anticipated new jobs to be created for specific replacement projects with its revised initial DSIC tariff” and (2) to “track such employment information and provide the actual numbers of jobs created to the Commission by January 31st of each year.”

Because UGI-GD’s subsequent Petition for Rescission or Amendment of Ordering Paragraph No. 6 is still pending before the Commission, UGI-GD does not have to provide the requested data in a separate compliance filing by January 31.  However, until the Commission enters an Opinion and Order on UGI-GD’s January 13, 2017 Petition for Rescission or Amendment, UGI-GD must provide the job creation data required by Ordering Paragraph No. 6 with its Annual Asset Optimization Plan, which UGI-GD must file with the Commission by March 1st every year.
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Sincerely,








Rosemary Chiavetta







Secretary
cc:
Bohdan R. Pankiw, Chief Counsel, Law Bureau

Robert F. Young, Deputy Chief Counsel, Law Bureau
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